Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on November 4, 2020, the Board of Pharmacy, received a petition for variance or waiver filed by Stellar Pharmacy Services, Inc., seeking a variance or waiver of subsection 465.0235(2), Florida Statutes, which lists the requirements of a community pharmacy for outpatient dispensing through the use of an automated pharmacy system. Petitioner is also seeking a variance or waiver of paragraph 465.0235(2)(d), Florida Statutes, which requires that the automated pharmacy system has a mechanism that provides live, real-time patient counseling by a pharmacist, as defined in Section 465.003, F.S. and licensed in this state, before the dispensing of any medicinal drug. Petitioner also seeks a variance of waiver of subsection 465.0235(4), Florida Statutes, which requires that the operation of an automated pharmacy system must be under the supervision of a pharmacist licensed in this state.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Jessica Sapp, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258 or at info@Floridaspharmacy.gov. Comments on this petition should be filed with the Board of Pharmacy/MQA, within 14 days of publication of this notice.
